
Grey County: Colour It Your Way 

 Office of the Warden 
595 9th Avenue East, Owen Sound Ontario N4K 3E3 

519-376-2205 / 1-800-567-GREY / Fax: 519-376-8996 
June 28, 2021 

Hon. Christine Elliott 
Ontario Minister of Health 

Hon. Sylvia Jones 
Ontario Minister of the Attorney General 

 

Dear Ministers Elliott and Jones: 

We write to you as Warden of Grey County and Mayors of its nine member municipalities, in 
support of the request made by Dr. Ian Arra, Medical Officer of Health for the Grey Bruce Public 
Health Unit, for allocation of an additional 100,000 doses of vaccine for our population in July 
2021.  

Recently we have seen a sustained and significant increase in our daily COVID infection 
numbers. Evidence suggests this spike in cases is related to the Delta variant and we are 
concerned about community spread overwhelming our resources.  

Also concerning is that Grey and Bruce Counties are popular tourist destinations. With the 
summer travelling season upon us, the risk of carrying the outbreak beyond our immediate area 
is very real. With your support for these additional vaccine doses, we can complete vaccine 
rollout to the majority of our residents in July and reduce the risk of broader transmission. 

Thank you for all your extraordinary efforts over the past many months. We appreciate your 
consideration of Dr. Arra’s request and look forward to your favourable reply. 

Yours truly, 

Selwyn Hicks 
Warden 
 
 
Scott Mackey 
Mayor, Chatsworth 
 
Dwight Burley 
Mayor, Georgian Bluffs 
 
Paul McQueen 
Mayor, Grey Highlands 
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Sue Paterson 
Mayor, Town of Hanover 
 
Barb Clumps 
Mayor, Town of Meaford 
 
Ian Boddy 
Mayor, City of Owen Sound 
 
John Woodbury 
Mayor, Township of Southgate 
 
Alar Soever 
Mayor, Town of the Blue Mountains 
 
Christine Robinson 
Mayor, West Grey 
 
  
 


